WEST WITTERING PARISH COUNCIL

Red House,

100, Middleton Road,

Middleton on Sea,

West Sussex, PO22 6DL

Tel 01243 582667
Email; clerk@westwitteringparishcouncil.gov.uk

7th December 2018
Dear Land Owner/Promoter,
West Wittering Neighbourhood Plan Call for Sites 
As you know West Wittering Parish Council is preparing a Neighbourhood Plan to guide development within the Parish.  This Plan must be in general conformity with the Chichester District Council (CDC) Local Plan.

 CDC has recently published a revised Local Plan for public consultation which includes Policy S5: Parish Housing Requirements 2016 – 2035.  This policy states that: 

“Small scale housing sites will be identified to help provide for the needs of local communities in accordance with the parish housing requirements... Suitable sites will be identified either through neighbourhood plans or subsequent development plan document”.  

The parish housing requirement identified for West Wittering is 25 homes.  Policy S6 requires sites of 11 dwellings or more to provide at least 30% as affordable housing.

As part of the evidence base for the Neighbourhood Plan, a Housing Needs Assessment (HNA) has been produced for West Wittering by the consultants AECOM.  This demonstrates that the local need is primarily for smaller units as started homes for younger people or suitable units for downsizing older people.  

 The HNA also demonstrates a significant need for affordable housing and the Parish Council is considering setting up a Community Land Trust or similar body to deliver and potentially manage such housing to ensure that it is genuinely affordable for local people in perpetuity.

To assist the Parish Council in its consideration of which sites to allocate for housing in its Neighbourhood Plan please can you provide the following information?

• Confirm the availability of your land for development and any constraints on the timescale;

• Confirm the capacity of the site and the type of homes that you are proposing on your land;

• Confirm whether you would be prepared to make some or all of your land available for affordable housing to be developed by a Community Land Trust or similar body.

Please provide this information in writing to me by 20th December 2018.  If no reply is received by that date it will be assumed that you are no longer interested in development on your land.
Yours sincerely,

Joanne Brown

Clerk.

